Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

August 12, 2010 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 

The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, August 12, 2010.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, Deputy Town Clerk Sandara Coates and Tax Collector Libby Andrews-Henson. 
Absent:
Councilwoman Melody LaMonica and Attorney Bobby Griffin.
Visitors:
None.
With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of August 12, 2010 to order at 7:38 p.m.

1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Critz delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Public Comments
· There were no public comments.
3.
Approval of Town Council Minutes and Monthly Reports 
A. Correction of the June 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes

· Mayor Becker explained that there was a correction on the June 2010 regular meeting minutes that had to be made in response to the corrections that were made last month.  Town Clerk Vicky Brooks added that on page 161 and 164 where we took Councilwoman Coffey off, we need to insert Councilwoman Critz.
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the correction to the June 10, 2010 minutes and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill 
Nays: None

B. July 8, 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes 

· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the July 8, 2010 regular meeting minutes as written and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None

C. June 2010  Tax Collector’s Report

· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to approve the June 2010 Tax Collector’s report as written and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None

D. 2009 Tax Settlement
· Mayor Becker explained that one time per year the council gets the annual summary, also known as the settlement, which must approved before the council can charge the tax collector with collecting the current year’s taxes.  The settlement has been provided to the council; it is from 1999 through 2010 as of June 30, 2010.
· Councilwoman Cureton made a motion to approve the 2009 tax settlement as written and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill

Nays: None
E. Order of Collection
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to charge the tax collector for this year, past years that are still due and issue the Order of Collection and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill

Nays: None

F. June  2010 Finance Report
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the June 2010 finance report and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
 4.
Consideration of Approving Street Lights in the Houston Ridge Subdivision
· Councilwoman Critz asked if the Houston Ridge Subdivision was still owned by Ann Edwards or if it was sold.  Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks responded that the bank owned the property now; however, True Homes is buying most of those lots.  Mayor Becker commented that Ms. Brooks is doing a lot of business with True Homes; ten permits [approximately] have been issued to them.  True Homes has sold two of the completed houses that were built as “spec” homes and the third completed house is a model home.  They have built a couple more “spec” homes and have presold some others that are being built.  Councilwoman Critz asked if there was an explanation for why this is happening.  Mayor Becker responded that it was their price; the square footage starts at about 2,900, which is costing approximately $200,000 with an acre and a half wooded lot.  True Homes is working with Union County Urban Forester David Grant on every lot.  Ms. Brooks commented that Mr. Grant looks at every lot and suggests which trees they should save and True Homes is taking his advice, in fact they love the fact that we’re making them do that.  Councilwoman Critz suggested that Ms. Brooks let True Homes know how much the council/mayor appreciate their efforts.  Mayor Becker added that Ms. Brooks could relay the information since it did come up as part of the street lights and she is in touch with them quite a bit.  Mayor Becker explained that he did ask the builder if he would say, since they are not cutting many corners/still building a pretty good product, that some of the prices that were being charged three years ago were sort of inflated (with lots of profit built in) and maybe they are now charging the price they should have been all along; the builder didn’t want to say anything, because he was in the business back then too.   Mayor Becker added that there are some corners being cut, because these are “slab on grade” houses: they are not over a crawl space, which is generally considered a less expensive construction technique, not necessarily inferior.  Mayor Becker suggested that the council drive in there; they will be amazed at the setbacks on these lots.  For example, one of the houses is set back 92 feet off the road, which allows for a less boring street frontage with no trees being saved and uniform 50 foot setbacks as is the case with Niblock Homes.  Mayor Becker and Ms. Brooks worked together on how to enforce the provision in the Memorandum of Understanding [to save as many native trees as possible in order to provide a mature appearance] and have managed to get them to do that.  Councilwoman Critz asked if the council was just approving their street lights tonight.  Mayor Becker responded yes; we sort of got off topic.  Ms. Brooks pointed out that they are proposing to install standard decorative street lights, similar to what is in Brantley Oaks.
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to approve the street lights in Houston Ridge and Councilwoman Coffey seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill



Nays: None
5.
Consideration of a Resolution Supporting the Waxhaw Library – R-2010-01
· Mayor Becker explained that the council adopted a resolution back in 2007 supporting the Waxhaw Regional Library on the Mineral Springs side of Waxhaw; this was discussed back when Mayor Gardner was still in.  There are “library wars” going on now and Weddington is pushing to scrap the Waxhaw Library in order to have one built in Weddington only.  Mayor Becker commented that he has been “sticking his neck out” saying “no, let’s go to the original plan”, which was two smaller libraries and if the county doesn’t have the money, then they can make them smaller now and design them so that they are expandable.  The resolution that was provided this time to Mineral Springs from the Town of Waxhaw didn’t mention the “Mineral Springs side of Waxhaw”; therefore, Ms. Brooks and Mayor Becker took the liberty of adding that language, because it is a very important part of our support (we wouldn’t support a location on the far north side of Waxhaw).    
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to adopt Resolution-2010-01 and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill



Nays: None
· The resolution is as follows:
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF A NEW LIBRARY IN WAXHAW

R-2010-01


WHEREAS, the local public library has served as a community resource for many years and has allowed for the increased literacy of the general public:


WHEREAS, the local public library has served children and adults from all walks of life and provided them opportunities to grow and learn through the loaning of books and use of computer terminals for research through the internet;


WHEREAS, the local public library has become more than just a place to borrow books but is now seen as a true and important community resource;


WHEREAS, the Town of Waxhaw established one of the first libraries in Union County in 1939 and currently provides a structure to Union County for the present library which is one of the smallest in size in the county yet receives one of the largest uses in Union County and is very overcrowded;


WHEREAS, The Union County Board of Commissioners has expressed an interest in working with the Town of Waxhaw to engage in a partnership which would result in a new library in Waxhaw and the Waxhaw Board of Commissioners has expressed a similar desire;


NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs does hereby acknowledge and support a new larger library facility on the Mineral Springs side of the Town of Waxhaw as an important resource to meet the needs of Western Union County.


ADOPTED this the 12th day of August, 2010. 

___________________________________

Frederick Becker III, Mayor


Attest:


___________________________________


Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk
6.
Discussion of the Public Records Request Process and Consideration of Revising the Schedule of Fees

· Mayor Becker pointed out that Ms. Brooks had provided the council with a long memo on the public records situation, which has been sparked by one particular burdensome public records request that came in recently.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she did not think that the council needed to create a statute; however, she liked Ms. Brooks’ suggestion of adding it [public records fees] to the schedule.  Councilwoman Coffey commented on the fact that it’s become such a burden to the town in reference to the man hours that it is taking up, which takes away from the responsibilities/duties of the clerk; therefore, there is a need for it to be mandated as high as it can be to assure that we don’t have people trying to get around it and it will limit people who are just misusing it.  Councilwoman Neill pointed out for the record and for the council’s information that the second paragraph of the memo stated that this request from Mr. Charles Bowden included the processing of 25 documents, 7 audio cassettes, and 12 cd’s, which took a minimum of 13 hours of staff time costing the taxpayers a minimum of $321 to fulfill the request.  Councilwoman Critz commented that this is Ms. Brooks’ account of one request this man has made, he has made more requests that “we can count on all of fingers and all of our toes” over the last ten years; she wished statutorily the council had the authority to bill for the man hours, but from what she understands from Attorney Griffin they don’t.  Therefore, the least that can be done is what is being done by adding it to the schedule of fees, which is the appropriate action and the council doesn’t need to take any further action.  Mayor Becker pointed out that these fees were determined by looking at the average charges for these types of documents in other towns our size and larger ($0.10 a page, $1.00 per CD); these are reasonable costs that meet the General Statutes, because we are not making a profit to provide it to our citizens.  Councilwoman Critz added that she thought it would be setting a bad precedent to create a public record policy when most people don’t have one; we should rely on the State Statute.  Ms. Brooks explained that in addition to contacting Attorney Griffin, she contacted Fleming Bell from the School of Government; Mr. Bell advised Ms. Brooks that the General Statutes allow her to charge the actual cost of producing the document.  Councilwoman Critz commented that the schedule of fees is really a courtesy on the towns’ part.  Mayor Becker added that there aren’t many records requests, we do get some email requests and Ms. Brooks will proactively give people documents before they even ask for them if she thinks it is going to help them.  “We’re a pretty good town, you know, about having good records distribution practices”, Mayor Becker said.  Ms. Brooks noted that “we’re not hiding anything”, this was just a very excessive request.  Councilman Countryman explained that he had on a number of personal occasions requested things from his home town or from the City of Charlotte and without exception anytime a request is made there is a charge ensued (whether it’s a birth certificate or a legal document).  Councilman Countryman stated that a fee is very appropriate and is certainly covered by the Statutes of the State of North Carolina; it’s very appropriate for Mineral Springs to charge those fees and that they appear in the fee schedule as a courtesy.  Mayor Becker added that Ms. Brooks has some discretion, if there are some odd requests for a different form that isn’t in the schedule of fees, she can defer to the Statutes to establish that charge.  Mayor Becker noted that there were no changes to the zoning and subdivision fees; however, the one thing that has not been mentioned is the “$20 returned check fee”, which is also new.             
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to approve the amended schedule of fees as written and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
7.
Union County Governance Committee Update

· Councilwoman Critz announced that the Governance Committee has officially ended; the presentation that Councilwoman Critz did for the committee in June was supplied to the council.  The Governance Committee was created to look at whether or not the county needed to or wanted to reconstruct the Board of Commissioners.  The committee did vote to increase the size of the board from five to seven and this will go before the public, if it’s approved, in the form of a referendum.  Feedback that was received from the commissioners was that they were putting in 30 to 40 hours a week when this is not a full-time job; there’s a lot of demand on them and at the rate that the county continues to grow and our proximity to Charlotte, it’s not going to get any better.  The committee was looking at the opportunity to create two districts and then allow the rest of the commissioners to be voted for “at-large”; at the very last minute County Attorney Crook told Commissioner Kuehler that statutorily they could not create fewer districts than “at-large” seats if they were going to form a combination.  Therefore, what may or may not be on a referendum is to increase the Board of Commissioners by two for a total of seven, which would all be “at-large” seats.  Councilwoman Critz explained that the reason they were proposing going with two districts and five “at-large” is because it would have allowed every constituent to vote for six of the seven of their representatives.  One last-minute legal compromise would have been to go to a combination of two districts with two representatives in each one plus three at-large seats; people would still be voting for the majority; they would be voting for five.  But what you would have done is create a situation where no one was allowed to vote for more than they are allowed to now. The ”legal compromise” would have added two more commissioners, but not given every voter the opportunity to have more voting power.  The Governance Committee, including Councilwoman Critz, recommended all “at-large” seats, which was by a majority response.  It is now in the hands of the commissioners whether it will or won’t go on a referendum in November.  Mayor Becker thanked Councilwoman Critz for representing Mineral Springs on the committee.  Councilwoman Neill added that everybody would have been proud of Councilwoman Critz, because she did a “super job”.     
8.
Consideration of Calling for a Special Meeting

· Mayor Becker explained that the town closed on the Ag Building on July 29th.   A Request for Bids on the project has been sent out; the council adopted a Capital Project Ordinance to authorize, predominately, the roof repair/replacement to match the roof on the town hall and some trim repair.  The Request for Bids is an informal bidding process, because the estimated cost of the job is $45,000, which is below the $300,000 formal bid threshold.  The three lowest bidders on the town hall project (Book Construction, Godfrey Construction, Lee Morgan) and a fourth contractor (Rich Guthmann) was asked to submit a bid; only three of the contractors responded (Lee Morgan was concerned about the bonding).  There is a performance and payment bond requirement in this contract just as there was in the town hall project contract   Mayor Becker noted that he had asked Mr. Donald Gaddy of Pease and Associates for some “free” advice as the proposal was being put together and he is grateful to Mr. Gaddy for helping to draw up the specs and making sure that we are protecting the town’s interest, since we are “amateurs” at construction management.  A pre-bid site meeting was held Tuesday morning; the bids will be received and opened on Tuesday, August 24th at 3:00 p.m.  Mayor Becker asked that the council consider calling for a special meeting on Thursday, August 26, 2010 to evaluate the bids, award a contract, amend the Capital Project Ordinance (if necessary) and to evaluate the overall construction costs.    
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to call for a special meeting on Thursday, August 26, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall for the purpose of evaluating the bids, awarding a contract, amending the project ordinance if necessary and evaluating the overall construction costs and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None

9.
Consideration of an Interlocal Agreement for A Group Self-Insurance Pool for Benefit Risk Sharing and Resolutions for Employee Benefits

· Mayor Becker explained that the council has adopted Interlocal Agreements with the League in the past as part of our insurance and workman’s compensation.  If the town is going to participate in the League’s benefits plan, they will have to adopt this Interlocal Agreement saying that we are hereby part of their benefit pool.    
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve into the Interlocal Agreement with the League of Municipalities and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
· Mayor Becker explained that the League of Municipalities wants Mineral Springs to adopt a resolution now saying that the town is electing to become a member and they have agreed to the Interlocal Agreement.  
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to adopt Resolution-2010-02 and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
· Resolution-2010-02 is as follows:

GOVERNING BODY RESOLUTION

MUNICIPAL INSURANCE TRUST OF NORTH CAROLINA

TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

R-2010-02


WHEREAS, certain municipalities and other units of local government of the State of North Carolina, as defined in G.S. 160A-460(2), have agreed to create the MUNICIPAL INSURANCE TRUST OF NORTH CAROLINA and have agreed to pool the risks associated with the provision of benefits for their designated benefit plan participants pursuant to, and to be governed by, the provisions of North Carolina General Statutes 160A-460 et seq. (Part 1 of Article 20 of Chapter 160A);


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the above named unit of local government elects to become a member of the MUNICIPAL INSURANCE TRUST OF NORTH CAROLINA upon the terms and conditions stated in the “Interlocal Agreement for a Group Self-Insurance Pool For the Benefit Risk Sharing,” with such future policy renewals constituting a continuing ratification of this decision to be a member of the Trust and abide by the terms and conditions of the Interlocal Agreement.   


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the duly authorized officials of the above name unit of local government are directed to execute in the name of said unit the “Interlocal Agreement for a Group Self-Insurance Poll For Benefit Risk Sharing,” a copy of which is attached to and made a part of this Resolution.



ADOPTED this the 12th day of August, 2010. 

  
_________________________

Frederick Becker III, Mayor


Attest:


____________________________


Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk

· Mayor Becker explained that we have a long way to go with the State; the town cannot enroll until a pre-valuation is done.  The pre-valuation will cost $238; the state will do the financial analysis of what it will cost for Mineral Springs to join with the addition of accrued liability.  Ms. Brooks has been an eligible employee since 2004 and Mayor Becker has been one since 2009.  [An eligible employee is one who works 1,000 hours annually].  The employees don’t get money deposited into their accounts, but they get credit for the accrued time; the employer therefore has to pay something that will represent their share.  Mayor Becker explained that the town “might back out” of joining the retirement plan once they find out how much the accrued liability will be.    
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to adopt R-2010-03 authorizing the $238 cost for the pre-evaluation by the Local Government Employee Retirement System and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
· Resolution-2010-03 is as follows:
TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE NORTH CAROLINA 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES’ RETIREMENT SYSTEM 
TO CONDUCT A PRE-VALUATION FOR THE PURPOSE OF DETERMINING 
THE TOWN’S COST OF PARTICIPATION
 AND AGREEING TO PAY THE COST OF THE PRE-VALUATION

R-2010-03


WHEREAS, The Town of Mineral Springs (the “Town”) has expressed interest in becoming a participating unit of the North Carolina Local Government Employees’ Retirement System (the “Retirement System”); and


WHEREAS, the Retirement System requires a pre-valuation to be obtained by its actuary for each prospective unit in order to determine, in advance, the future employer cost in the event of participation; and


WHEREAS, the amount of this future cost will have a bearing on the Town’s ultimate decision on whether to become a participating unit; and


WHEREAS, the Town has two eligible employees with no firefighters or policemen included in this eligible employee pool, so that the cost to the Town of such pre-valuation will be Two Hundred Thirty-Eight Dollars ($238.00);


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Mineral Springs hereby authorizes the Retirement System to conduct the required actuarial pre-valuation, and hereby agrees to pay the $238.00 cost of this pre-valuation.




ADOPTED this 12h day of August, 2010.

____________________________

Mayor Frederick Becker III


Attest:


_____________________________


Vicky Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk

10.
League of Women Voters of Union County Proclamation

· Mayor Becker explained that this proclamation is certainly appropriate to celebrate the women voters 90th anniversary; therefore, Mayor Becker did hereby proclaim the 26th of August as the League of Women Voters Making Democracy Work Day in honor of the League of Women Voters 90th anniversary and to urge all residents of Mineral Springs to pay great tribute and respect to the League of Women Voters for all they do to make our community healthy, vibrant, and strong.
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to proclaim the 26th of August as the League of Women’s Voters Making Democracy Work Day and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows: 

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
· The proclamation is as follows:
Town of Mineral Springs

PROCLAMATION 

League of Women Voters

90th Anniversary


WHEREAS, League of Women Voters of Union County is the organization where hands-on work to safeguard democracy leads to civic improvement; and 
WHEREAS, LMV is a nonpartisan political organization, that has fought since 1920 to improve our system of government and impact public policies through citizen education and advocacy; and  

WHEREAS, Women’s Equality Day, August 26, marks the 90th anniversary of passage of the 19th amendment to the U.S. Constitution, which gave U.S. women full voting rights; and 

WHEREAS, the League believes in representative government and in the individual liberties established in the United States Constitution; and

WHEREAS, the League, for 90 years, has held the public trust by respectfully bringing elected leaders and the public together through non-partisan, civil means and through thoughtfully advancing solutions; and

WHEREAS, Union County and its municipalities have benefited tremendously from the countless volunteer hours donated by League members over its 90-year history of enhancing democracy.

NOW THEREFORE, I, Frederick Becker III, mayor of the Town of Mineral Springs, do hereby proclaim the 26th day of August, 2010 as “LMV Making Democracy Work Day” in honor of the League of Women Voters 90th anniversary and urge all residents of ​Mineral Springs to pay great tribute and respect to the League of Women Voters for all they do to make our community healthy, vibrant, and strong.


Dated this the 12th day of August, 2010.


_____________________________________


Frederick Becker III, Mayor

11.
Consideration of Updating the Landscaping Contract to Include the Agricultural Building Property

· Mayor Becker explained that he spoke with Mr. Ken Newell a couple weeks ago about bringing the lawn of the new building into our contract; Mr. Newell’s initial idea was that it would add an additional eight man hours per month, which would cost an extra $200.  The town is paying $300 a month currently for the lawn, parking lot clearing, and the bed weeding.  Mayor Becker asked the council for guidance; the area behind the building is very shady and has very little grass, so that doesn’t need to be cut, the area that will need to be cut is on the side, the front yard area, and over to the property boundary back to the fence.  Mayor Becker reiterated that they do not have to go behind the building and in addition they will not have to do the weed eating; Mayor Becker suggested an increase of $100 per month.  There was a consensus of the council to increase the contract $100 per month for the additional work.  
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to increase the contract $100 a month and we’ll negotiate the amount of cutting to keep it out front and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows: 
Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None    
12.
Consideration of a Resolution in Support of the Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant
· Ms. Brooks explained the she had heard back from Rebecca Yarbrough from Centralina Council of Governments (COG) on what kind of staff participation this would involve.  Ms. Yarbrough advised that the “short answer” is that it would be approximately 300 hours over the space of three years (probably less); some of it depends on how involved the staff gets.  The scope of work includes: working with the MPO folks by providing data; helping to identify and recruit leaders and good spokespeople for traditionally underrepresented groups in focus groups; reviewing output of these activities; providing input from the town, which will include reading a good many emails; attending meetings (approximately 40 hours); and reviewing town plans and ordinances near the end of the process (40 hours).  Mayor Becker pointed out that Ms. Brooks would be that “staff member”, since she is involved in planning (she is the planner).  Councilwoman Critz asked what value this would have for the community.  Mayor Becker responded that we did not have our COG representative here this evening; however, Councilwoman Coffey is our past COG representative who was involved with CONNECT when they were adopting it.  Councilwoman Coffey responded that she believed that it is not anything that the town needs to be involved in, because it doesn’t come close enough to us.  Councilwoman Critz asked if Union County was participating.  Mayor Becker responded that he believed that they were, since they are COG members.  Councilwoman Critz agreed with Councilwoman Coffey because it doesn’t go any farther beyond Mineral Springs, “we’re the perimeter”.  Mayor Becker added that Mineral Springs is not a member of MUMPO or MPO, so this may not be relevant to us.  In addition, while it doesn’t cost the town anything, except for staff time, our staff of one already expanded her mission to include the Carolina Thread Trail as a technical person and there’s only so many ways you can do anything when you only have a staff of one.  
· Councilman Countryman made a motion that we do not approve this resolution in support and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None
13.
Other Business

· There was no other business.
14. 
Adjournment

· Councilman Countryman made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, and Neill
Nays: None

· The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, September 9, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk



Frederick Becker III, Mayor
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